BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

KUYLER CROCKER
District One

GENERAL SERVICES AGENCY
PROPERTY MANAGEMENT AL
COUNTY OF TULARE 1 STEVEN WORTHLEY
AGENDA ITEM

MIKE ENNIS
District Five

AGENDA DATE: August 28, 2018

SUBJECT:

Public Hearing Required Yes [] NA X
Scheduled Public Hearing w/Clerk Yes [] N/A
Published Notice Required Yes [] N/A [
Advertised Published Notice Yes [] N/A X
County Counsel Sign-Off Yes [] NA X
Meet & Confer Required Yes [ N/A
Electronic file(s) has been sent Yes N/A [
Budget Transfer (Aud 308) attached Yes [] NA X
Personnel Resolution attached Yes [] N/A
Agreements are attached and signature line for Chairman is marked with
tab(s)/flag(s) Yes [ NA X
CONTACT PERSON: Maria Benavides PHONE: 624-7223

Notice of Intent to Lease Space 1062 South K St. in Tulare

REQUEST(S):

That the Board of Supervisors:

1

Declare, by at least a two-thirds vote, the intent to lease 16,046 square feet
of space in the Tulare Hillman Health Center, located at 1062 South K St.,
Tulare, by approving the attached resolution authorizing the Clerk of the
Board to advertise the lease terms delineated in Exhibit A “Notice of Intent
to Lease Real Property.”

Approve September 25, 2018 at 9:00 AM as the date and time at which
sealed proposals to lease will be received and considered by the Board.
Authorize the County Administrative Officer, or his designee, to publish the
attached Exhibit A “Notice of Intent to Lease Real Property” once a week for
three consecutive weeks pursuant to Government Code §25350 and §6063.
Approve lease terms and selection process as delineated in Exhibit B
“Lease Terms, Bid Process and Selection Process.”

SUMMARY:
The County currently owns the Tulare Hilman Health Center, an approximately

56,106
2018, a

square foot (sq. ft.) building located at 1062 South K St., in Tulare. In June
16,046 sq.ft. clinic space in the northwest wing of the building was vacated

by the Tulare Regional Medical Center and now sits empty. Approximately 71% of
the building is occupied by County departments. The remaining 29% is surplus to

current

County business needs. As such, the County is seeking qualified tenants to

lease the 16,046 sq.ft. of vacant clinic space.















